
Woodbridge High School 

Onsite Testing for Students in September 2021 

 

Students should come in for their first test before they start school. They will then have a second test in school 3-5 

days later. 

 

Testing is not compulsory, but is strongly advised. The tables below show when students should attend for onsite 

testing. The time and date are different for each tutor group.  

 

 
 

Attending for the First Test 

 

Students should wear a mask when they come for their first test and enter through Wynndale Gate. They do not 

need to wear uniform for their first test. 

 

If parents have not given consent or do not wish their child to be tested, then they do not need to come in for the 

first test. They should stay at home on the testing day and start school with the rest of their year group. 

 

Parents may attend the first test with new year 7 students if they are worried. 

 

Testing Logistics 

 

When students come for testing, they swab themselves under instruction from a trained member of staff or trained 

volunteer. The first tests will involve a throat and nose swab, and the second will involve nose swabs only.  

 

Students must conduct the swabbing themselves but will eb told what to do by staff. No one else will be able to do 

the swabbing for them. After the swabbing, the test is then processed by a trained testing operative. 



 
 

Test Results 

 

After their first test, students should leave the school site through the Wynndale Gate and return straight home. Test 

results take about 30 minutes to come through and can then take up a further 1-2 hours to be texted and emailed 

to you by the NHS.  

 

After their second test, students will return to their lesson. 

 

If the test result is positive, we will call the parent. Parents will then need to book a confirmatory PCR test for their 

child.  If it is negative, parents will receive the information by text message and email later the same day. 

 

Consent for Testing 

 

Parents should have received an email from the school which asks them to confirm the consent (or not) that we 

hold for onsite testing for Covid-19. If parents would like to change their consent, then they should complete the 

form that was emailed to them. New Year 7 parents must complete the form before onsite testing can take place.  

 

Testing cannot take place without parental consent. If a child does not have consent for testing, they should not 

attend on the testing day but instead return to school with their year group as normal.  

 

 


